



Mr Tom O'Neill Meetings Administrator Corporate Services Department South Dublin Couty Council Couty Hall Tallaght Dublin 24

Dear Mr O'Neill.

The Minister for Health, Leo Varadkar, T.D., has asked me to thank you for your letter concerning Crooksling Hospital and inform you that the content of the Council's motion has been noted.

The Health Service Executive is responsible for the delivery of health and personal social services, including those at St Brigid's Hospital, Crooksling and these services will continue into the foreseeable future. The Hospital registered with the Health Information and Quality Authority in June 2012 for a period of 3 years and the HSE has confirmed that it will be applying to re-register the hospital with HIQA.

Yours sincerely

vavia U Gmoc

David O'Connor Private Secretary

